Board of Education Meeting, School District of Oakfield
Oakfield Elementary School
October 10, 2011
Board Members – Present

Administration – Present 

Others






Penny Kottke

Pam Yoder



John Barbeau

Robert Panzer
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Jack Hamilton  




Ervin Kraft






Denise Nopper
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Board Secretary – Present







Angie Patterson


Jackie Hungerford


Meg Murphy-Steinke









John Nyhuis 









MEETING CALLED TO ORDER BY PRESIDENT
President Kottke called the meeting to order at 5:30 p.m.  Roll was taken and is recorded above. 

DISCUSSION/ACTION ON MINUTES

Mr. Panzer, seconded by Mr. Kraft, moved to approve the minutes of the September 26, 2011 school board meeting. Motion carried: 7ayes, 0 noes, 0 absent.

DISCUSSION ON FINANCIAL REPORT

Administrator Yoder presented the financial report for October 10, 2011. The report is filed with the clerk.

DISCUSSION/ACTION ON WARRANTS


Mr. Kraft, seconded by Mr. Dercks, moved to approve the warrants through October 10, 2011 as presented. Motion carried: 7 ayes, 0 noes, 0 absent.
DISCUSSION OF LEGISLATIVE ISSUES


Principal Heinzelman reviewed current legislative issues including information from AASA that the Jobs Act would fund construction projects instead of jobs and updates from our current State Representative, Dick Spanbauer. Topics in the Legislative Alert were granting vocational diplomas, State Support K-12 Schools lower than prior years, health insurance premiums up nine percent, median income in Wisconsin declined by more than 14 percent, investment firm settles with five school districts over fraud in marketing of Fund 73 investments, school choice trailer bill, and retirement may be short-lived for some teachers. 
UPDATE ON THE 21ST CENTURY LEARNING

Mr. Hamilton shared with the Board the changes to our network operations.  PowerSchool, Destiny, and email have all been converted to “the Cloud.”  This will allow our time to focus on the computers, netbooks, and repairs of our equipment.  The 2011 E-rate is complete and we have increased our bandwidth for this current school year. Administrator Yoder updated the Board on the progress of our new website.
DISCUSSION/ACTION ON CHILDCARE NEW HIRE
Mr. Panzer, seconded by Mr. Dercks, moved to accept to hire Sara Keenan as an employee in our Childcare Center as presented.  Motion carried:  7 ayes, 0 noes, 0 absent.
DISCUSSION/ACTION ON PART-TIME SPANISH TEACHER

Mrs. Patterson, seconded by Mr. Panzer, moved to accept to hire Jessica Beswick as the part-time Spanish teacher as presented.  Motion carried:  7 ayes, 0 noes, 0 absent.

DISCUSSION/ACTION ON COACHING RESIGNATION

Mr. Dercks, seconded by Mr. Panzer, moved to accept with regrets,  the resignation of Jack Hamilton as the Oakfield High School Golf coach as presented. Motion carried:  7 ayes, 0 noes, 0 absent.

DISCUSSION/ACTION ON STUDENT TUITION REIMBURSEMENT CONTRACT
Mr. Panzer, seconded by Mrs. Murphy-Steinke, moved to accept to move forward with the student tuition agreement with the Mayville School District as presented.  Motion carried:  7 ayes, 0 noes, 0 absent. 
DISCUSSION ON ENERGY ASSESSMENT AUDIT
Administrator Yoder shared with the Board the results of an energy assessment audit.  This audit did show how well we have maintained our buildings.  Board discussion followed and the Building and Grounds Committee will review this audit.

REVIEW OF STUDENT THIRD FRIDAY COUNT


Administrator Yoder reviewed the Third Friday in September pupil count report.
BUDGET UPDATE


President Kottke updated the Board with their recommendations from the Budget Committee regarding the tax levy.  She also shared how important it is to look in the future when considering how to set the 2011-2012 tax levy.  Board discussion followed.

REPORT ON THE WASB PERSONNEL AND EMPLOYMENT LAW SEMINAR


Administrator Yoder shared with the Board the different topics that were discussed at the WASB Personnel and employment Law Seminar.  President Kottke and Mr. Nyhuis also attended and topics were presented around the new collective bargaining law.  Topics focused on how Act 10 has fundamentally touched everything for school districts.  Board discussion followed.
REPORT ON THE WASB REGIONAL MEETING


Mr. Panzer reported on the main topics from the WASB Regional meeting. 
ADMINISTRATORS REPORTS

Administrator Yoder shared the Elementary School is participating in the daily homecoming events along with the tractor show and pep rally.  The safety plan is being updated including fire drills, tornado drills, and other emergency safety procedures.

Principal Heinzelman reported on the various meetings he attended including the WIAA, Moraine Park Technical College, and the Manufacturing & Technology Show.   All in which he brought back positive information.  He also shared the different homecoming events that are taking place at the Jr/Sr High School.
MEETINGS

Next regular School Board meeting 10/10/2011, Oakfield Elementary Library, 5:30 p.m.
ITEMS FOR NEXT AGENDA


Voting on the Levy
Curriculum meeting update
Administrative Evaluation meeting update

CESA 6 Update

ADJOURN TO EXECUTIVE SESSION UNDER SS 19.85(1)(c) TO DISCUSS BOARD PROCEDURE

Mrs. Patterson, seconded by Mr. Dercks, moved to adjourn at 7:03 p.m. to Executive Session under SS 19.85(1)(c) to discuss board procedures.  Motion carried on a roll call vote:  Ayes – Nyhuis, Panzer, Murphy-Steinke, Patterson, Dercks, Kraft, and Kottke, Noes – none, Absent – none..

Respectfully submitted,
Jackie Hungerford, Board Secretary
